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Extension to Tas RFA delivers 20 years of certainty for forest industries 

The Australian Forest Products Association (AFPA) strongly welcomes today’s announcement from 
Prime Minister Malcolm Turnbull and Tasmanian Premier Will Hodgman to extend the state’s 
Regional Forest Agreement (RFA) for a further 20 years, providing much-needed certainty for our 
industry which in turn will support jobs, investment and innovation. 

AFPA CEO, Mr Ross Hampton, said the extension maintains the existing production forest area, and 
updates language in the agreement to better reflect the modern forest products industry.  

“Today’s announcement is a major endorsement and recognition of our industry’s contribution to 
the Australian economy, with an annual turnover of $20 billion, directly supporting around 120,000 
jobs across the whole value chain, and an additional 180,000 jobs through flow-on economic 
activity,” Mr Hampton said.  

“We congratulate the Tasmanian and Federal Governments for acting decisively to extend the 
Tasmanian RFA and provide certainty to one of the state’s largest employers and a vital part of the 
national value chain – Tasmania accounts for 28 per cent of Australia’s native hardwood harvested 
by volume, and 20 per cent by value.” 

Mr Hampton said the national RFA framework sought to balance environmental, social and 
economic considerations in the management of our forest estate, but while environmental 
objectives had been met and exceeded, certainty for industry had not been met. 

“It is vital that we see a 20-year extension across all RFAs without further delays to provide the 
certainty of resource supply necessary for industry to remain competitive, encourage investment 
and innovation, and underpin jobs,” Mr Hampton said.  

The previous RFA process resulted nationally in the transfer of more than 2 million hectares of 
forest to reserves, and subsequent decisions taken by states and territories have further increased 
the area of forests in reserves to around 3 million hectares.  

In Tasmania, the RFA signing in 1997 (and the Tasmanian Community Forestry Agreement in 2005) 
resulted in a considerable increase in the state forest locked up in reserves, from 30.5 per cent of 
the state’s forest estate in 1996 to 1.5 million hectares – or around 50 per cent – today.  

“Disappointingly, arbitrary decisions to reduce the area of production forests have occurred in all 
RFA regions in the past 20 years. In Tasmania, this been a massive hit on jobs in the industry, with 
the state’s forest industry almost halving from its peak of around 7000 direct jobs in 2008 to around 
3600 today. 

“AFPA will study the detail of the RFA extension, and we look forward to working with the Federal 
and other state governments to ensure that the RFA framework continues to deliver on all its 
objectives,” Mr Hampton said. 


